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Thank you again very much for praying for Lynn and myself and for those who minister the Gospel of Christ with us. We ask you to thank the Lord for the young people’s camp recently held in Juarez. All the reports we have heard are very positive. Vicar Narciso from Juarez says that it is the best of the 3 camps they have had with much blessing from the Lord. Vicar Juan from Juarez said that 3 young people came from Quemado an isolated village where he holds meetings on Saturdays. He also said that 11 came from Yema where Tuqui is the Vicar and 6 from Salta. Last summer young people from Juarez went to the camp in La Caldera near here and made friends from Salta. So in spite of the ever increasing cost of travel some from Salta went to Juarez, about 338 miles away, to go to this camp. Then since the camp some from Yema came to Juarez to meet again their new friends. So thank the Lord for this friendship being developed by Him between young believers in different towns, villages and cities. Catherine, the wife of Bishop Nick, counselled one girl from Chiriguanos where Elena is the Deaconess. 

Please pray for these church leaders with their helpers as they follow up the young people who went to the camp from their churches and that this may lead to more young people coming to know the Lord. Please also pray for Bishop Nick and Catherine as they soon start to follow up the young people in Juarez using the Alpha course which last 10 weeks and so goes on into October. Some of the young people from Yema, 47 miles from Juarez, say that they want to come each week to Juarez to be in that course. It will be a sacrifice for them. Praise the Lord that they want to make it. Pray that they may be really kept on fire for Christ through His Spirit.

Pray also for the Gendarme Marcos Trejo who we explained the Gospel to when he lived in Chiriguanos. When he was stationed in Salta he regularly came to our weekly Bible studies in our home here. He then invited his colleague Gendarme Alberto who now comes to these Bible studies each week, except when he is doing sentry duty. Later Marcos was transferred to an isolated village in the far north of our province. He is married to a secondary school teacher called Lydia and they have a young daughter called Alejandra. 

Please pray for Marcos and his family. Lydia does not yet know the Lord but she wanted to come to our Bible studies in Salta. Marcos tells me that he continues to read his Bible alone. Pray that he may be able to do so with Lydia and that she may come to believe in Christ. Besides fulfilling his normal duties as a Gendarme, Marcos has completed one year of teaching to become a nurse within the Gendarme. It is a three year course. Please pray that the Lord may guide Marcos in all his life. He hopes to be able to come back to Salta. I am able to keep in contact with him through our mobile phone. Pray also for Alberto who I think came to know the Lord through studying the Bible in our house.



